

## **Justice**

Hayley Crichton, Executive Director Public Safety and Security Division 1690 Hollis Street

PO Box 7

Halifax, NS B3J 2L6

Phone:

902 225-0416

Fax:

902 424-0070

Email:

Hayley.Crichton@novascotia.ca

REÇU/RECEIVED 0 2 -05- 2024

April 15, 2024

Mr. Stephane Cyr Chief Administrative Officer Municipality of the District of Clare P. O. Box 458 Little Brook, NS B0W 1Z0

Dear Mr. Cyr,

In consultation with the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, we have established the budget for RCMP services provided under the Provincial Police Services Agreement for the period April 1, 2024 to March 31, 2025.

Based on your level of service the costs allocated to your municipality will be \$1,497,375 for 2024/25 as compared to \$1,410,465 in 2023/24. Your service level has been adjusted for any approved service requests made during the past year that were implemented on or before April 1, 2024. This amount does not include any adjustments that may be requested by your municipality subsequent to April 1, 2024.

The allocated cost to your municipality for the 2024/25 fiscal year represents a 6.16% increase over the 2023/24 cost for the same complement of officers.

If you have any questions regarding this amount, or wish any point of clarification, please contact Maureen Lynch-Savard, CPA, CGA, Director, Financial Advisory Services at (902) 223-1844.

Sincerely,

Mayley Crichton, Executive Director Public Safety and Security Division